File No.10-362/11-67
(Journal, March 17, 2011)

(ITEM 7) From Garda Insurance, submitting a claim under their subrogation rights of their insured, Virginia Schulties, for reimbursement of payment made for alleged damages sustained when involved in an accident with a Milwaukee County-owned vehicle on February 9, 2010, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, on February 9, 2010 Milwaukee County employee Matthew Schoenherr was operating a county plow at the intersection of North 110th Street and West Good Hope Road, and,

WHEREAS, Mr. Schoenherr drove the county plow into the westbound lanes of West Good Hope Road while failing to observe a 2007 Ford Ranger which was westbound on West Good Hope road, and,  

WHEREAS, because of Mr. Schoenherr failing to yield the right of way the county plow struck the driver’s side of the Ford Ranger, and,

WHEREAS, the 2007 Ford Ranger is owned by Garda which has submitted documentation to support its claim for the repair of its vehicle in the amount of $7,478.70, and Corporation Counsel agrees with the conclusion of the county’s insurer that Garda be paid in full the amount of its claim, and,

WHEREAS, the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services at its meeting on March 3, 2011 voted (6-0) to recommend payment; now, therefore;

BE IT RESOLVED, that Milwaukee County approves the payment of $7,478.70 to Garda to settle in full all property damage claims arising out of the February 9, 2010 motor vehicle accident.

